ROSAMOND HILLS NEWSLETTER 2020



AUGUST birthstone is the PERIDOT; AUGUST flower is the GLADIOLA. Happy AUGUST birthdays to all you Leo & VIRGO babies! August is a great month for STAR GAZING!











- Attached is information on TENANT ACTIVITIES! Yes, we will be starting back with a few. And we are working to set a day to get everyone a yummy breakfast burrito!
- The managers have had several tenants comment about parking. Some residents who don't own a car, are seeing guests of others in their assigned space. There is plenty of visitor parking by the north rec room and in various areas through the complex. If that fails, GUESTS SHOULD PARK ON THE STREET. We have new tenants moving in and they will need & want the space assigned to their new apartment. Warnings &/or lease violations could be issued. Please PARK IN YOUR ASSIGNED SPOT!
- RENT IS DUE AND PAYABLE just like always! The manager is not always in the office right now, so please drop your check or money order through the slot in the door. You will get a receipt.
- We've noticed quite a few tenants are putting out food for the 'critters'.

 PLEASE, PLEASE do not! Squirrels are destructive, leaving large holes for the their dens which could casue someone to step in to and perhaps sprain an ankle, OR WORSE! They chew through wires and can cause extensive to a

- vehicle, AND they are so unclean! We certainly don't need any more germs to worry about!
- Please be sure to follow the schedule for Laundry room use. There should <u>only be</u> one person in there at a time, masks are required. (as they are in the office building and on the grounds in general) So be courteous and follow the schedule so the next person can get in.

<u>BREADS/SWEETS</u> are available on Mondays and Thursdays 10:30ish at the SOUTH Rec Room PATIO! Any leftovers at the end of the day will be taken to the South laundry room, and some will be taken to the north mailroom area. (providing there are any leftovers)

<u>COMMODITIES</u> – Friday, August 14th at 8:30 a.m. Remember YOU MUST WEAR A MASK, and ONLY ONE (1) PERSON WILL BE ALLOWED IN AT A TIME. Please practice social distancing while waiting in line.

ACTIVITIES – Bingo, Arts/Crafts & Cornhole dates will be announced and posted by mailboxes.

<u>VOLUNTEERS</u>- Thank you to Dan, Debbie, Jeff, Mac, Ralph, Reg & Robert! And to ALL of you for your patience and smiles.

SERVICES -

- Office 661-256-3333
 - After Hours Emergency 661-528-9191
- Sheriff's Dept. non-emergency 661-256-9700 or 9-1-1 for emergency Fire Dept. – 661-256-2401
- Gas Company 800-427-2200
 Electric Company 800-611-1911
- Poison Control 800-876-4766
 In Home Support Services 661-868-1000

PLEASE! PLEASE! Stay home and stay safe & healthy.



IT'S ON!

GAME DAYS AND ARTS & CRAFTS

We've been given the 1 to start back some tenant activities! They will be the same games as before, but adherence to health policies will be strictly enforced.

Potlucks are still on hold for the foreseeable future, but we are trying to come up with potluck alternatives.

Karaoke will not be back.

With Susan as our manager in charge of tenant activities, she will be in ABSOLUTE CONTROL of how things are done on each game day.

A...MASKS ARE MANDATORY! No exceptions. NO MASK, NO GAME. We can't stress this enough. Don't ask for any favors or put Susan in the position of asking you to leave. If you won't wear a mask, don't bother showing up.

B....Games are FOR TENANTS ONLY. No guests, no family members. We don't need to take any chances on the virus coming in from non-residents.

C....NO FOOD! We will provide bottled water. It's only for an hour!

D....Use HAND SANITIZER often. There will be a bottle at the door.

E.....BINGO! We'll start with a day in the south rec room and the north rec room another day. You are welcome to participate in one or both

1) Space will, of course, be limited! Susan will mark places to sit that will be 'social distancing acceptable'. The south rec room will only be open for 8-9 residents, and the north to 6-8 residents.

F....OUTDOOR ACTIVITIES such as horseshoes and cornhole will be done once a month (hopefully) of course, depending on the weather. These will be a bit harder to control. Again, MASKS are required; no guests. There will be no food, and bottled water will be provided. Cornhole will be on the patio area of the south rec room. Only two people will be able to sit at a picnic table, but chairs will be brought from the rec room, &/or you can sit in the rec room, only in the designated chairs and you must not move them.

G....Arts & Crafts will be done once a month alternating rec rooms, with all the same safety requirements.

Sorry for all the 'do nots', 'must nots', but....let's be smart about this people! The first (& only time) anyone raises a fuss, or feels that the rules don't apply to them, that person will be asked to leave and could jeopardize continuance of activities. It'll be nice to get out and participate in some activities.

P. S. We are working getting breakfast (burritos) to all tenants. They will be prepackaged from the restaurant, Sometime in the next week. More on this later.